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+Subscribe to the weekly bulletin, click here. 
Take a moment to visit and ‘Like’ our Facebook page: www.facebook.com/ArchSaintBoniface. 
 

 
   

 
 

Archdiocesan News 

NEW ITEMS 

 

 
 
 

 
 
*NEW* The Good Shepherd Campaign 2024 – For the Life of the Church! 
 

During this second week of the 2024 Good Shepherd Campaign, we invite you to visit the Archdiocese's 
website to watch the video of Archbishop LeGatt and our five seminarians (click here). 
  

The cost to support a seminarian is about $45,000 per year. This includes accommodation and food, tuition, 
medical insurance and a monthly stipend. For international seminarians, it is also a question of legal fees and 
transportation to bring him from abroad. At least twice during his studies, we pay for a trip home to see his family. 
 

The cost to bring in an international priest is about $20,000. This cost includes legal fees, travel, two and a half 
months' salary paid by the Archdiocese during his enculturation, language classes if needed, and an allowance 
for him to stock up on supplies for his first winter here. 

 

For more answers to Frequently Asked Questions, we invite you to read our Campaign FAQs (click here). 

 

We also invite you to discern in prayer to support the Good Shepherd Campaign 2024, because priests play a 
vital role in the Life of the Church. It is important that we continue to support international seminarians and priests 
in their vocations. 

Please pray for our seminarians as they discern God's will 

in their lives and as they continue their journey toward the priesthood. 

mailto:%20communications@archsaintboniface.ca?Subject=Subscribe%20to%20Weekly%20News%20Bulletin
mailto:%20communications@archsaintboniface.ca?Subject=Subscribe%20to%20Weekly%20News%20Bulletin
http://www.facebook.com/ArchSaintBoniface
https://www.archsaintboniface.ca/main.php?p=1244#gsc.tab=0
https://www.archsaintboniface.ca/media/Campagne-du-Bon-Pasteur-Good-Shepherd-Campaign-2024/Frequently-Asked-Questions.pdf
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*NEW* SAVE THE DATE!!! Jubilee 2025 – Pilgrims of Hope – December 29, 2024 

The Jubilee Year 2025 will begin with the opening of the Holy Door of St. Peter’s Basilica on 
Christmas Eve, December 24, 2024. On December 29th, the Holy Door of the Archbasilica 
of St. John Lateran, the Cathedral of Rome, will also be opened by the Holy Father. On this 
same day, every Cathedral and co-Cathedral worldwide will celebrate a special Mass, 
presided over by the local Bishop, to mark the beginning of the Jubilee. 

To mark this significant event, Archbishop Albert LeGatt, D.D. will celebrate Mass on 
December 29th, 2024, at 3:00 p.m. at the Saint Boniface Cathedral. All are invited to join in 

the opening of the Jubilee Year. 
Save the date! 

As Pope Francis has said, “The Jubilee Year is a time of grace and mercy, a moment of renewal for the entire Church, and 
a call to walk together as pilgrims of hope.” 
Let us journey together in faith and joy as we open our hearts to the grace of this holy year. 
 
 

*NEW* “TEACH US TO PRAY” – Document in Preparation of 
Jubilee 2025  
 
A Brief Introduction - As we move closer to the Jubilee of 2025, Pope 
Francis wants 2024 to be dedicated to prayer. Thus, he is inviting the 
whole Church to a time of intense commitment in preparation for the 
Opening of the Holy Door at St. Peter’s in Rome, on December 24.  
The Jubilee will involve not only the city of Rome, but will extend far 
beyond, as God’s mercy is proclaimed to the whole world, thus 
becoming a great opportunity for evangelization. As Christians, we are 
invited to bear witness as authentic “Pilgrims of Hope” walking toward 
the Lord, who opens his merciful and forgiving arms to us, as well as to 
our brothers and sisters who are still waiting for the Gospel to be 
proclaimed to them.  
Prepared by the Vatican’s Dicastery for Evangelization, “Teach Us to 
Pray”, is a resource aide, inspired by the magisterium of Pope Francis, 
intended to be used by the faithful during this time of preparation for the 

opening of the Holy Door. It is an invitation to intensify prayer as a personal dialogue with God. 
 

To read Teach Us to Pray, please click here. 
 
To help us all prepare for Jubilee 2025, the Weekly News Bulletin will be offering tips drawn from Teach Us to Pray. 
This week, we focus on The Family as a School of Prayer… 
 
In his Apostolic Exhortation Amoris Laetitia, Pope Francis stresses that «moments of family prayer and acts of devotion 
can be more powerful for evangelization than any catechism class or sermon» (Ap. Ex. Amoris Laetitia [AL], March 19, 
2016, no. 288), concluding that «only on the basis of this experience will the Church’s pastoral care for families enable 
them to be both domestic churches and a leaven of evangelization in society» (AL, no. 290). 
St. John Paul II, in his Apostolic Exhortation Familiaris Consortio, recognized the importance of shared prayer in the family, 
because «in the family the human person is not only brought into being and progressively introduced by means of 
education into the human community, but by means of the rebirth of baptism and education in the faith the child is also 
introduced into God’s family, which is the Church» (FC, no. 15). 
One of the main places where families gather is the dinner table, a powerful opportunity to pray together as a family, 
thanking the Lord for what we have received and praying for those most in need. Another opportune time is when children 
rise from bed, or go to bed. A short prayer in the morning and a thankful prayer at night help children recognize the 
blessings received from the Lord. Finally, on Sunday mornings before Mass, families can pray Morning Lauds from the 
Liturgy of the Hours. Children can connect to the Psalms, begin to read short Bible passages and, if a family member 
plays a musical instrument, accompany this public prayer of the Church with hymns. 
 
 

https://www.archsaintboniface.ca/media/Annee-Jubilaire-2025-Jubilee-Year-2025/TEACH_US_TO_PRAY.pdf
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SUGGESTED WORDING FOR A PARISH BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENT:  
 
*NEW* Tips for Family Prayer 
One of the main places where families gather is the dinner table, a powerful opportunity to pray together as a family, 
thanking the Lord for what we have received and praying for those most in need. Another opportune time is when children 
rise from bed, or go to bed. A short prayer in the morning and a thankful prayer at night help children recognize the 
blessings received from the Lord. Finally, on Sunday mornings before Mass, families can pray Morning Lauds from the 
Liturgy of the Hours. Children can learn to connect to the Psalms, begin to read short Bible passages and, if a family 
member plays a musical instrument, accompany this public prayer of the Church with hymns. 
 
 
 

*REMINDER* 4 Seasons of Reconciliation Online Course – Many Spots 
Still Available! 
Knowing more about Indigenous realities, both past and present is a vital 
step in entering into meaningful and just relationships with the Indigenous, 
thus ensuring our future together will be one where justice and the dignity of 
all are truly lived out. To help Catholics in our diocese, the Archdiocese of St. 

Boniface is offering the faithful the opportunity to take the 4 Seasons of Reconciliation online course. This course, 
developed by Productions Cazabon in collaboration with the First Nations University in Regina and the Oblate Fathers, 
allows individuals to watch compelling videos and read testimonials and other material about the history, challenges and 
hopes of the Indigenous in Canada, touching on many of the calls to action of the Truth and Reconciliation Commission. All 
told, the course takes about three hours to complete, but anyone can do it at their own pace. The Archdiocese still has 
about thirty slots, available on a first come, first serve basis. To more information or to register for the course, contact 
Daniel Bahuaud at 204-594-0277 or at communications@archsaintboniface.ca  
To view a video about the 4 Seasons of Reconciliation online course and get more information, click here! 

 
 

Apostolates and Ministries 

*NEW* Spirit River Community: A Retreat Centre Without Walls 
In August 2024, Queen’s House Retreat & Renewal Centre in Saskatoon SK closed its doors. The loss of this retreat 
centre was felt throughout the Canadian prairies and beyond, but the need to gather together, learn, pray, and explore our 
spiritual journeys remains. Sarah Donnelly, the former Program Director of Queen’s House, recently launched on online 
retreat centre as a way to address this need. Programs will primarily be offered on zoom, and occasionally in-person. To 
learn more about the upcoming programs being offered, please visit this website:www.spiritrivercommunity.org or 
email SpiritRiverSK@outlook.com. 

 

 
*REMINDER* “Illuminate” Evening of Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament – 
November 15, 2024 
Evening of Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament – All are invited to participate in a 
dynamic evening of adoration, praise & worship, reconciliation and fellowship on 
Friday, November 15 at 7:30 PM, at Paroisse Saint-Pierre-Jolys Parish. 448 Rue 
Joubert, St Pierre-Jolys, MB.  Come and worship Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament as 
part of a vibrant Catholic community. All are welcome! For more information, 
www.illuminatemb.com or facebook.com/illuminatemb. Illuminate is an evening of 
Eucharistic Adoration, Praise & Worship music, and fellowship, with the opportunity to 

take part in the sacrament of Reconciliation. See you there! 

 

mailto:communications@archsaintboniface.ca
https://www.reconciliationeducation.ca/en-ca/
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.spiritrivercommunity.org%2F&data=05%7C02%7Ccommunications%40archsaintboniface.ca%7Ce8a0a68c95af4af2e5c508dcfce12a60%7C3d221f828c5b47d3959233ed4229d405%7C0%7C0%7C638663291226387231%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=cUcpWRADv32uxA6YOoMI2%2B9YdQQwMKk0hXwP8QgTQ0k%3D&reserved=0
mailto:SpiritRiverSK@outlook.com
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmaps.app.goo.gl%2FvLjL6MsqsdeDXPz4A&data=05%7C02%7Ccommunications%40archsaintboniface.ca%7C216ccb7fdd3b4b3e05cd08dced80ef42%7C3d221f828c5b47d3959233ed4229d405%7C0%7C0%7C638646385247957871%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=xSlJXKK%2BJBSvxVHZxYky%2BlPguZJ4wcqN5giIkiPvPbc%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmaps.app.goo.gl%2FvLjL6MsqsdeDXPz4A&data=05%7C02%7Ccommunications%40archsaintboniface.ca%7C216ccb7fdd3b4b3e05cd08dced80ef42%7C3d221f828c5b47d3959233ed4229d405%7C0%7C0%7C638646385247957871%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=xSlJXKK%2BJBSvxVHZxYky%2BlPguZJ4wcqN5giIkiPvPbc%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.illuminatemb.com%2F&data=05%7C02%7Ccommunications%40archsaintboniface.ca%7C216ccb7fdd3b4b3e05cd08dced80ef42%7C3d221f828c5b47d3959233ed4229d405%7C0%7C0%7C638646385247977906%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=E53P1G1b9AzyjkqHHj7Z4RKgmQBj5NU%2BceYbj5IzPoc%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ffacebook.com%2Filluminatemb&data=05%7C02%7Ccommunications%40archsaintboniface.ca%7C216ccb7fdd3b4b3e05cd08dced80ef42%7C3d221f828c5b47d3959233ed4229d405%7C0%7C0%7C638646385247993379%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=SBp%2BIiM79EXB7vBUo0IPcBAAtbTJKbl9aQNfAQnhYys%3D&reserved=0
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*REMINDER* JOIN THE KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS! – MEMBERSHIP NOW 
AVAILABLE ONLINE! 
 
 

 
 
 
 

*REMINDER* CCRS OF MB Presents – ALIVE a Charismatic Event – November 16, 2024 
Join us on Saturday November 16, 2024, at 7PM at Blessed Sacrament Parish – 710 Roanoke 
St, Winnipeg MB. Eucharistic Celebration and Procession plus Healing Service - presided 
by Fr. Gerry Sembrano, Praise and Worship by the "St. John Cantius Charismatic Music 
Ministry”. Personal Testimonies by Richard and Natalie Jaworski, plus adoration with prayers 
for healing, fellowship and more. Please note, the Sacrament of Reconciliation will be available 
from 6PM to 7PM and we will have a special blessing for sacramentals such as Water, Oil, 

Salt, etc. Free will love offering. Come experience the power of the Holy Spirit through the charismatic current of grace! – 
For more information: 204-895-7544 or email ccrs@catholicrenewalservices.com or visit: 
https://www.catholicrenewalservices.com/events 
For poster, click here. For flyer, click here. 
 
 

Concert 
 
*NEW* The Glad Surprise concert by Steve Bell – November 15, 2024 
Christian singer-songwriter Steve Bell will be performing at The Burton Cummings 
Theatre with his band (featuring special guest pianist Mike Janzen) on Friday, 
November 15th, 7:30PM. The concert is celebrating his 23rd album release, The Glad 
Surprise. Visit https://stevebell.com/event/winnipeg-mb-steve-bell-band-album-
release-concert/ for more info and a link for ticket sales. 
 

 

Evangelization 
 
*REMINDER* Peer Evangelization Workshop – November 23, 2024 
How to have effective faith building conversations with friends, co-workers, acquaintances, and random people! Presented 
by the Catholic School of Evangelization, Catholic Christian Outreach, CCRS of Manitoba. Saturday November 23, 9 am - 
12 noon. St. Timothy’s Church Hall. 135 John Forsyth Rd, Winnipeg. Free. No registration required. See you there! For 
poster, click here 
 

mailto:ccrs@catholicrenewalservices.com
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.catholicrenewalservices.com%2Fevents&data=05%7C02%7CCommunications%40archsaintboniface.ca%7C0ee5be9b8e934502e71708dcf44089e2%7C3d221f828c5b47d3959233ed4229d405%7C0%7C0%7C638653805331112188%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=6FWdsMjOqeS46DPfgl6vO7DvlXTh4pZYP%2FTxT45t4JU%3D&reserved=0
https://www.archsaintboniface.ca/media/Nouvelles-hebdomadaires-Weekly-News-photos-docs/2024-A/ALIVE-Blessed-Sacrament-Nov-16-2024.jpg
https://www.archsaintboniface.ca/media/Nouvelles-hebdomadaires-Weekly-News-photos-docs/2024-A/ALIVE-Blessed-Sacrament-November-16-2024-Flyer.pdf
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstevebell.com%2Fevent%2Fwinnipeg-mb-steve-bell-band-album-release-concert%2F&data=05%7C02%7Ccommunications%40archsaintboniface.ca%7C7bd23728049d48b862c008dcf903c23f%7C3d221f828c5b47d3959233ed4229d405%7C0%7C0%7C638659041941460564%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Gidx2UPU6hgdXFRtxBgmuHGD%2FLje5bts7EY1tAWgaFg%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstevebell.com%2Fevent%2Fwinnipeg-mb-steve-bell-band-album-release-concert%2F&data=05%7C02%7Ccommunications%40archsaintboniface.ca%7C7bd23728049d48b862c008dcf903c23f%7C3d221f828c5b47d3959233ed4229d405%7C0%7C0%7C638659041941460564%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Gidx2UPU6hgdXFRtxBgmuHGD%2FLje5bts7EY1tAWgaFg%3D&reserved=0
https://www.archsaintboniface.ca/media/Nouvelles-hebdomadaires-Weekly-News-photos-docs/2024-A/Peer-Evangelization.pdf
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Marriage, Family & Life 

*NEW* Marriage Tips 
Laughter reduces stress and helps connect us with others. Watch a funny movie with your spouse tonight or play a game 
of Twister! 

 

*NEW* Emmaus Ministry for Grieving Parents 
Pope Francis' prayer intention for the month of November is for those who have 
lost a child. Our hearts and prayers go out to you. The Emmaus Ministry for 
Grieving Parents serves the spiritual needs of parents whose children of any age 
have died by any cause. https://www.emfgp.org/program-schedule/ 
VIRTUAL PROGRAMS 
One-Hour Monthly Midweek Gathering Retreats -Peace and comfort for a 
one-hour oasis during your busy week–offered monthly. Features a Spiritual 

Leader or Parent Witness reflection followed by a brief discussion. https://www.emfgp.org/2023-monthly-midweek-
gathering/ 
Half-Hour Self-Directed Remote Retreats - Featuring spiritual reflections, music, and prayers specifically for grieving 
parents, we invite you to join together with other grieving parents in unison every Saturday morning to pray these retreats 
together. https://www.emfgp.org/emmaus-ministry-remote-retreat.../ 
 
 

*REMINDER* Date Night: Faith, Hope and Love and the greatest of these is LOVE – 
November 22, 2024The Catholic Foundation of Manitoba and our team are working hard to 
create a special evening for couples in our community. This event is for couples of all ages and 
all walks of life who are looking for an affordable date night to escape the ordinary and reignite 
the spark that started it all. An evening of laughter, learning, growth and support to build better 
communication and a stronger relationship. The evening includes a 4-course meal, wine and a 
couple’s photo shoot. $50 per couple.  The rest of the cost will be covered by The Catholic 
Foundation of Manitoba and our sponsors. Limited spots available so don't wait to register! 
Couples must have tickets to attend. Date Night is on Friday, November 22, from 6 to 9 PM.  
To purchase tickets, and to find out more about this upcoming event, visit our website at 

www.catholicfoundation.mb.ca/datenight. If you would like to sponsor a couple, please visit our website at 
www.catholicfoundation.mb.ca/datenight. 

 

Ministry of Care 
 

*NEW* Loss and Grief Presentation – November 30, 2024 
The Grief Support Ministry at the Parish of St. Timothy invite you to a special Loss and Grief presentation at the Parish of 
St. Timothy, 135 John Forsyth Road, Winnipeg. Grief - We all experience it. So, what do we do with it? Loss of a loved 
one, a job, a relationship, bad decisions... how do we feel if we live through such experiences? As we live grief, do we 
belabour loss, do we hold onto things that are no longer there or which we no longer can control? Is there a healthy way to 
grieve? In general, what do we do with grief? Father Eric Giddens, Pastor of Our Lady of Perpetual Help Parish, will be 
giving a workshop on grief and what we do with it. Fr. Eric will offer a biblical and Catholic faith grounded perspective on 
grief and loss, perhaps a perspective that will be very new to you. Fr. Eric will get you thinking, laughing, maybe even 
crying. Regardless, you will be glad you had the chance to hear him!  Join us at the Parish of St Timothy, 135 John Forsyth 
Road, Winnipeg, on Saturday, November 30 from 9:30 – 11:30 am in the parish hall.  Doors open at 9:15 am. 
Refreshments available upon arrival. Free-will offering accepted. Everyone is welcome!  

 

 

https://www.emfgp.org/program-schedule/
https://www.emfgp.org/2023-monthly-midweek-gathering/
https://www.emfgp.org/2023-monthly-midweek-gathering/
https://www.emfgp.org/emmaus-ministry-remote-retreat-overview/?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR0qHNf7IInNLQGYia3SOck96XBMctzOBXIxnzyeXXAzFFzzwbsc5ZIe5hQ_aem_6kmuTZLXvEuASo8T9hvHkA
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.catholicfoundation.mb.ca%2Fdatenight%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR1aSuJf8WEV5U8a_Yd0CzCBl8cVN_OQ3h-QTFyBJ7YBuvmPe5VmvDjcgOg_aem_PSistgEgV_YoeMA29SCoRw&data=05%7C02%7CCommunications%40archsaintboniface.ca%7C7606ab92b3e54427818508dce7c881da%7C3d221f828c5b47d3959233ed4229d405%7C0%7C0%7C638640095571882741%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=J%2BzkC%2BqbXv94grA%2FBYbr%2Fk%2FlJsGrVOk%2BAZmuJLUnOXg%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.catholicfoundation.mb.ca%2Fdatenight%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR1iIDZ4zNupEK4QrrWuRedfXEI_eo0PfRZP3RP_vbslmHNWJuv_ccp-dM0_aem_ltPOx42Jhd1chyiP3tRieg&data=05%7C02%7CCommunications%40archsaintboniface.ca%7C7606ab92b3e54427818508dce7c881da%7C3d221f828c5b47d3959233ed4229d405%7C0%7C0%7C638640095571902925%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=SAN00VOEGjOGWdHpT6PpuZnrh244J7JRr9nlxPtCO5o%3D&reserved=0
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New Resources 
 

*NEW* Cozy Strategy Game “Sainthood” Officially 
Launches on Steam and Xbox! 
Award-winning Winnipeg filmmaker Bisong Taiwo 
invites players to embark on a spiritual journey with 
the official release of Sainthood, a cozy, Catholic-
themed strategy game steeped in African folklore. 
Available now on Steam and Xbox, Sainthood places 
players in the role of a nun stranded on an enigmatic 
island with only 33 days to fulfill her journey toward 
serving her community and growing her faith. 
With the community already rallying around the 
game’s themes of faith and kindness, Sainthood has 
received enthusiastic early feedback. “Sainthood has 
been a labor of love,” said Taiwo, “and I’m incredibly 
moved by the support we’ve received from early 

players. We wanted to create a game where players focus on serving others, which feels rare in gaming today. Seeing it 
resonate with players around the world is inspiring.” 
In Sainthood, navigate a beautifully illustrated miniature-like grid representing the island which moves 
through beautiful seasons and day/night cycles. Immerse yourself in a relaxing, meditative world. Find and free the Angel 
Spirits known as 'Ehi' who will assist you with building upgrades. But be careful, when night descends, mysterious evil 
spirits known as the 'Shetani' emerge, hungry for your Faith. 
As you interact with the custodians of each building—such as the Prioress in the Convent—learn snippets of Kongo culture 
and history, and the stories behind several saints from Africa and all over the world. 
“Most video games that deal directly with the Christian faith typically fall into the realm of parodies, making them 
controversial, or use the faith as part of a larger strategy to dominate and subjugate, as is the case with 4X Strategy 
games,” says Taiwo, creator of Sainthood. “I thought it would be a great idea to build a non-violent strategy game where 
the focus is on helping and serving others rather than conquering and controlling them.” 
To read more about Sainthood, click here 
To view a YouTube trailer for Sainthood, click here 

 

Social Justice 
 

*NEW* Laos Project - Support the communities, orphans and the deaf of Laos! 
Many thanks to all those who have supported the Catholic Mission Laos (the Laos 
project) financially for many years.  Your donations enable Father Biengta's orphanage 
to continue to house and feed 12 young people, and also help a second community of 
deaf and mute young people to manage the gardens they have planted thanks to your 
donations.  
If you would like to make another donation to the projects started by Father Gérard 
Dionne some 30 years ago, please follow these guidelines: 

Please send a cheque directly to the mission office at the following address: 
Mission Catholique Laos 
457 Tissot Street 
Winnipeg, Manitoba 
R2J 0C6 
To receive a tax credit, make cheque payable to: MISSION CATHOLIQUE LAOS, INC.  Be sure to include your full name 
and address. Receipts will be sent at the end of January. 
Thank you again for the support you offer to the various Laotian communities. 

 

https://mailchi.mp/99e88652fbfc/k2ljaye4mc
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rzB03vG5StAhttps://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rzB03vG5StA
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*NEW* Red Wednesday - In solidarity with persecuted 
Christians around the world - November 20, 2024 
On November 20, Aid to the Church in Need Canada (ACN) will 
mark Red Wednesday, an international event during which churches 
and other important buildings will be illuminated in red. The colour is 
reminiscent of the blood of Christian martyrs, and gives AED the 
opportunity to point out that many Christians around the world are 
persecuted simply because of their faith. 
“A new report, Persecuted and Forgotten? A report on Christians 
oppressed because of their faith sums up the situation of Christians 
in 18 countries. It shows that, in general, persecution of Christians is 
on the rise,” points out Marie-Claude Lalonde, National Director of 
AED Canada. “In Pakistan, we're seeing an increase in religious 
content against minorities, including Christians, in school textbooks. 
In North Korea, it is estimated that between 50,000 and 70,000 
Christians are imprisoned, strictly because they are Christians. 
Then, in Central America, Daniel Ortega's government in Nicaragua 
is firing red-hot bullets at the Church. As a result, members of the 
clergy and religious communities have been forced into exile, 
arbitrarily detained, Catholic media have been banned and teaching 

institutions have been closed.” 
For nearly a decade, the AED Canada office has been inviting Canadian Catholics to stand in solidarity with their brothers 
and sisters in the faith. “More and more people are learning about this human rights issue, and want to show their solidarity 
by organizing activities. It's very encouraging, and I already thank all those who will take the time to do something to mark 
Red Wednesday.” 
For more information on Red Wednesday, including how to get involved, click here. 

 

Walking Together 

(Truth and Reconciliation) 

*REMINDER* Roots of Reconciliation Workshop for Non-Indigenous - November 
26-29, 2024 
We are excited to invite your organization to participate in our upcoming reconciliation 
workshops in Winnipeg, hosted by Returning to Spirit. These workshops offer valuable 
insights and transformative experiences essential for fostering reconciliation within our 

communities. While reconciliation can sometimes seem like a vague or unattainable concept, RTS breaks it down into 
small but impactful steps that are accessible to everyone and anyone. 
The Roots of Reconciliation Workshop is essential to the Returning to Spirit reconciliation model. It offers a safe and 
respectful space for participants to explore how past behaviors, judgments, and perceptions may have kept them stuck in a 
place of disempowerment. This workshop will provide your community with valuable tools and insights to continue the 
journey of healing and reconciliation. To register, click here. 

Youth & Young Adult Ministry 
 
 

*REMINDER* Diocesan World Youth Day - Registration is 
OPEN! – November 30, 2024 
Saturday, November 30th, 10:00 am - 4:00 pm at St. Paul’s 
High School, for youth ages 12-17 years old. Grow in your 
faith through testimonies, prayer, fellowship and workshops! 
Register before November 25th by clicking here. Free pizza 

lunch provided (gluten-free options available).  
 

https://www.archsaintboniface.ca/media/Nouvelles-hebdomadaires-Weekly-News-photos-docs/2024-A/Red-Wednesday_2024_EN.pdf
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdFhMOhokzRVy0w6HbDGNUeEK0nMdsgNUD6pP58UDX0rlAX0Q/viewform
https://form.jotform.com/242916801278057
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Upcoming Youth & Young Adult Events 
 
Saturday, November 9th, Mary Mother of the Church – Fall Showcase (Talent Show). Doors open at 
6:30 p.m., Talent Showcase begins at 7:00 p.m. Tickets available for individuals (18+) for $10.00 and 
for families for $30.00. For more information contact Jason, youth@mmoc.ca  
 
Sunday, November 10th 

• 6:30 - 9:00 p.m., Young Adults (18+). Mary Mother of the Church, Winnipeg. Contact: Jason, youth@mmoc.ca 

• 7:00 – 8:30 p.m., 12 years old and up. Christ Our Saviour Parish, Steinbach. Contact: Jason, 

cospyouthministry@gmail.com  

• 7:30 – 9:00 p.m., grades 9 and up (French). Saints-Martyrs-Canadiens Parish, Winnipeg. Contact: Nadine, 

jeunesse.smc@mymts.net 

 
Thursday, November 14th  

• 7:00 – 9:00 p.m., grades 6 and up (French). Saints-Martyrs-Canadiens Parish. Contact: Nadine, 

jeunesse.smc@mymts.net  

• 7:00 – 9:30 p.m., 13-17 years old. Holy Cross Parish, Winnipeg. Contact: Dominique, 

holycrossparishyouthgroup@gmail.com  

 
Friday, November 15th 

• 6:00-8:30 pm, Grades 7 and up. Blessed Sacrament Parish, Winnipeg. Contact: Lydia, 

youth@blessedsacramentwpg.ca  

• 7:00 – 8:00 p.m., grades 3-5. St. Emile Parish, Winnipeg. Contact: st.emile.youth@gmail.com 

• 7:00-9:00 p.m., grades 7-12. Christ the King Parish, Winnipeg. Contact: Suzette, suzette@ctkp.ca  

• 7:00-9:15 p.m., grades 7-12. Mary Mother of the Church, Winnipeg. Contact: Jason, youth@mmoc.ca  

• 7:00-10:00 p.m., grades 7-12. Ste-Anne Parish, Ste-Anne. Contact: Gillian, ste.anne.youth@gmail.com  

 
Saturday, November 16th, 6:30 – 8:00 p.m., Dodgeball for Young Adults (18+) at St. Emile School Gym. No registration 
required. Bring good shoes and a friend. Contact: diellevielfaure@gmail.com.  
 
Sunday, November 17th 

• 7:00 – 8:30 p.m., 12 years old and up. Christ Our Saviour Parish, Steinbach. Contact: Jason, 

cospyouthministry@gmail.com  

• 7:30 – 9:00 p.m., grades 9 and up (French). Saints-Martyrs-Canadiens Parish, Winnipeg. Contact: Nadine, 

jeunesse.smc@mymts.net 

Stewardship 
 
November 3, 2024 - 31st Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 
 “And ‘to love him with all your heart, with all your understanding, with all your strength, and to 
love your neighbor as yourself’ is worth more than all the burnt offerings and sacrifices.”   
(MARK 12:33) 
 
Of all the gifts that God gives us, the one He wants the most is our heart.  He wants us to 
share out of our love for Him, not out of obligation.  Using our talent in parish ministry and 
contributing money to support our parish mission is important, but it’s more important to spend 
time in prayer with God daily and discern how He is calling us to be generous with all of our 
gifts.  Not just the visible ones, but the invisible ones like love, mercy and forgiveness. 

 

mailto:youth@mmoc.ca
mailto:youth@mmoc.ca
mailto:cospyouthministry@gmail.com
mailto:jeunesse.smc@mymts.net
mailto:jeunesse.smc@mymts.net
mailto:holycrossparishyouthgroup@gmail.com
mailto:youth@blessedsacramentwpg.ca
mailto:st.emile.youth@gmail.com
mailto:suzette@ctkp.ca
mailto:youth@mmoc.ca
mailto:ste.anne.youth@gmail.com
mailto:diellevielfaure@gmail.com
mailto:cospyouthministry@gmail.com
mailto:jeunesse.smc@mymts.net
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Archdiocesan News 
 

Archbishop’s Schedule 
To view Archbishop LeGatt’s schedule for November, 2024, click here 
 
 

 
Video - Archbishop LeGatt: “On Making a Special Place for 
Newcomers”  
On the heels of the 2024 plenary assembly of the Canadian Conference 
of Catholic Bishops (#CCCB), Archbishop Albert reports on the fruits 
from this important annual meeting for the Church in Canada. In a special 
way, he calls us to reflect on the part each of us plays to build strong 
parish communities, namely by making a special place for newcomers. 
To view the video, click here or visit the diocesan Facebook page at: 
https://www.facebook.com/ArchSaintBoniface/ or visit the diocesan 
website homepage at: www.archsaintboniface.ca 
 

 
 

Employment Opportunities – Serena Canada: Personnel and Donor 
Liaison 
Serena Canada is Hiring! We are looking to hire a Personnel and Donor 
Liaison. This is a part-time position and is ideal for someone who loves 
talking with people, building relationships, and supporting event and 
promotion endeavours.   
 

Posting Type/Term: 12 month-term with possibility of extension 
Hours: Part-time 10/week  
Pay: Starting at $20/hour  
Location: Although our offices are in Ottawa, this is a remote work position. No office space is provided and one can fulfil 
the position requirements anywhere in Canada. 
Let us know if you or someone you know is interested. 
For a complete list of responsibilities and qualifications, click here 
Applications will remain open until the position is filled. 

 

Catholic Schools 
 
Matilda the Musical! - Dramatic Arts Performance on Stage at St. Mary's Academy – November 28 & 29, 2024 
Join SMA for Roald Dahl’s Matilda the Musical! Watch a courageous young girl defy the odds in this magical tale of 
resilience. Over 70 talented students take the stage, backed by 100+ dedicated crew members, teachers, and volunteers. 
Expect a night of music, mischief, and theatrical magic! Note: Not recommended for children under 10 due to mature 
themes like bullying and family conflict, presented with humour and satire. 
Showtimes: Thursday, Nov 28 at 7:00 PM, Friday, Nov 29 at 7:00 PM, Saturday, Nov 30 at 2:00 PM 
Location: St. Mary’s Academy, Alumnae Hall, 550 Wellington Crescent 
Tickets: $25 each, available at www.smamb.ca/events/dramatic-arts-production. 

 
 

REPEATED ITEMS 
 

https://www.archsaintboniface.ca/media/Archeveque-Calendrier-Archbishop-Schedule/2024/november_anglais.pdf
https://youtu.be/U_Se6c1QiRg
https://www.facebook.com/ArchSaintBoniface/
http://www.archsaintboniface.ca/
https://mcusercontent.com/71844328c5f2871219538e356/files/2afdf995-f14e-04ef-4477-472fb00a2c8f/P_amp_D_Liaison_AD.pdf
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FSzOvHoO6Up9vVPtxEEnKmg~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRo8-XOP0TjaHR0cDovL3RyYWNrLnNwZS5zY2hvb2xtZXNzZW5nZXIuY29tL2YvYS8xNlJPc2ctMkc3THdnSjBuVUN3blRRfn4vQUFBQUFRQX4vUmdSbzZwMVhQMFEwYUhSMGNEb3ZMM2QzZHk1emJXRnRZaTVqWVM5bGRtVnVkSE12WkhKaGJXRjBhV010WVhKMGN5MXdjbTlrZFdOMGFXOXVMMWNIYzJOb2IyOXNiVUlLWndiWGFRbG5yOWhTVkZJWVpHOXViM1J5WlhCc2VTMWpiMjF0UUhOdFlXMWlMbU5oV0FRQUFBQUNXB3NjaG9vbG1CCmcSTrISZ4r1KgpSEWFsbHN0YWZmQHNtYW1iLmNhWAQAAAAC&data=05%7C02%7Ccommunications%40archsaintboniface.ca%7C6ef4b7d72ee54638da4508dcf1e738c0%7C3d221f828c5b47d3959233ed4229d405%7C0%7C0%7C638651222632937005%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=WQmY4uYBMFPPZ9%2Fb%2BaBnPBVWjQI2U9edmLhrlPVdJJw%3D&reserved=0
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Marriage, Family & Life 

Reflections for the separated/divorced 
Loss can trigger anger – In addition to the loss of the marriage, people lose many things in divorce, including material 
belongings, important relationships, and intangibles such as security, love, peace of mind and identity. Experts often talk 
about "inordinate attachments", where we hang on too tightly to people, places, things, dreams, hopes, and expectations. 
We can become sick with emotion and anger at the fear of losing them. Ask God to help you do what is necessary and 
prudent to preserve them, to accept what you cannot control, and to let go of the anger. – Rose Sweet, Surviving Divorce 

 

Monthly Prayer Intentions of Pope Francis 
 
Prayer Intention for November, 2024 
For anyone who has lost a child – We pray that all parents who mourn the loss of a son or daughter find support in their 
community and receive peace and consolation from the Holy Spirit. 

 

Spiritual Growth 
 
In Person Christian Meditation Day – November 16, 2024 
Join us on Saturday, November 16, from 9:45 am to 3:30 pm at St. Paul’s Anglican Church at 830 North Drive in Winnipeg. 
Christian Meditation is a practice of simplicity, silence and stillness. It can be practiced by anyone. We soon learn that we 
are always beginners. We are a part of the Canadian Christian Meditation Community and the World Community for 
Christian Meditation. For Information and to Register Contact Barbara Bater 204-257-4319 bbater@mymts.net 
For poster, click here 
 
Sing a New Song: Finding God with our Voices – November 19, 2024 
The St Ignatius Spiritual Education Centre Presents a return of Sing a New Song: Finding God with our Voices. Join us as 
we gather to raise our voices in song and build our connection to God, our Creator, through the art of unaccompanied 
singing.  Led by Susan Bond (one of our cantors at St. Ignatius). November 19, 2024. 7:30-8:30 pm 
For more information or to register, contact Carmela: adult.education@stignatius.ca | (204) 453-9243. 
For poster, click here 
 
Advent Retreat. Dwelling in Peace, Engaging the Head, Heart, Hands and Holy – November 30, 2024 
St. Ignatius Spiritual Education Centre invites all to attend our Advent Retreat. Dwelling in Peace, Engaging the Head, 
Heart, Hands and Holy.  Nov 30th 10 am to 4:30 pm. $25 Lunch is Included. Bursaries available. Carmela at 
adult.education@stignatius.ca or call (204) 453-9243. Follow this link for more information  
For more information, see attached poster. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Unsubscribe, click here. 

Visit our French website: http://www.archsaintboniface.ca/index.html?lang=fr 
to read the French bulletin, Nouvelles hebdomadaires, for announcements and 

activities that appear only in French. 
Please note: All announcements must be submitted to the office of Communications: 

communications@archsaintboniface.ca, by Monday at 4 PM  
if they are to be published in the Tuesday bulletin. 

mailto:bbater@mymts.net
https://www.archsaintboniface.ca/media/Nouvelles-hebdomadaires-Weekly-News-photos-docs/2024-A/Christian-Meditation-Retreat-16NOV24-POSTER-pdf.pdf
mailto:adult.education@stignatius.ca
https://www.archsaintboniface.ca/media/Nouvelles-hebdomadaires-Weekly-News-photos-docs/2024-A/St.-Ignatius-Poster-Sing-a-New-Song.jpg
mailto:adult.education@stignatius.ca
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